



BOARD MINUTES

Student LEAF

10/01/15 | 6:00 PM | Meeting called by J. Mithun

Board members

J. Mithun, President | K. Donlon, Vice President | J. Fletcher, Grant Coordinator | M. Powers, Treasurer | A. Price, Secretary | J. Collins, Public Relations | J. Valdez, Street Team Director | Jared Valdez, Director of University Relations | R. Jurin, Advisor | K. Leichter, Advisor | Guest: [Name, Title]

Time	Item	Owner
6:00	Call to Order	J. Mithun
6:01	Presidential Updates A. Bamboo Bikes- Bikes are expensive; maybe they will donate to us. Still interested in getting them to come in as guest speakers. B. Bookstore bags idea- for next semester we should order reusable bags similar to the ones we have now but a little thicker and have the bookstore use them when students pick up their textbooks. We can also have them put in a flyer about Student LEAF and/or facts/tips about being sustainable. C. We should partner with outdoor pursuits when they are hosting one of their bike repair workshops. People will have their bikes with them or can check out one of the bikes at outdoor pursuits and then we can do a bike scavenger hunt event and advertise the new bike racks at the same time. Next bike workshop one isn't going to be until next semester but other workshops are the second Wednesday of every month at 5pm. Camp kitchen workshop and star stories is on October 14th and map and compass is on November 11th.	J. Mithun
	Guest Speakers	
6:04	Vice President A. We need to make out meetings more entertaining. Next Thursday we decided from 6:00-6:30 we will have a meet and greet where we can have some snacks and talk to the students that attend meetings	K. Donlon
	Treasurer	M. Powers

Time	Item	Owner
6:05	Public Relations A. Booth updates • Wednesday was successful and we will continue to have booths Wednesdays and we'll try out Thursdays too. • We should get a brochure on recycled paper with information about Student LEAF and sustainability for students to take if they are in a hurry but are still interested in learning about us • There will be a notebook at the book for us to write down questions students ask us that we don't know the answer to. Write down the students info so we can get back to them asap. • Jessica brought up the idea of an interactive poster where students answer questions such as "why are you sustainable" and write them in bubbles on the poster and maybe take a picture in front of the poster. We can post the pictures on our social media pages. • Looking into getting a spot to set up outside • Putting together a list of talking points and answers to common questions students ask us in order for us to all be on the same page. B. Outreach opportunities • Needs a committee for activity ideas at community fest (Oct. 17th from 9am-1pm). • Trunk or Treat- Date TBD (possibly Oct. 31st from 5-7pm?) Will have a sign up sheet next meeting for volunteers • Handing out hot cocoa when the weather gets colder • Open to ideas for events. Trying to put at least one on every week. C. Ordering swag • White t-shirts, long sleeve shirts, and maybe tank tops in the spring • Buttons, pens, stickers • Looking into mugs and water bottles • Jessica had the idea to have quotes or our mission on the back on some of the t-shirts and maybe start a poll on Facebook so students can vote on top choices	J. Collins
[Time]	Street Team Director	J. Valdez
[Time]	University Relations	J. Valdez
6:23	Grant Coordinator Katie was absent but we discussed the Michener and UC Proposals	K. Fletcher

Time	Item	Owner
6:23	Grant Projects A. Michener and UC Proposal - We would like Kirk to come the next weeks meeting in order to ask questions about the proposals - We would like to know exactly how many and where the recycling bins will go - We also would like to know what exactly the difference between “Max-R Halston” and “Magnuson Group ST-20” recycle stations are. - Mitch said he thinks we should only do one of the proposals or maybe just a couple in each location because doing both will use up a lot of our budget very early in the semester. If we have money left over toward the end of the semester it’s something we can look at again and maybe put more in.	
	New Business	
	Votes Motion Brought to a Vote by: Motion Second by: In Favor: Against: Abstentions: Ruling:	
	Secretary Updates A. Happy National Vegetarian Day!	A. Price
6:35	Public Comment: A. Synovia - Suggested hiring someone to do a waste audit on campus so we know exactly what and how much is actually being recycled and how truly beneficial our recycling centers are - The committee should find out exactly what UNC actually recycles/ the recycling process at UNC - Jared suggested doing an educational event or presentation on the life cycle of recyclables	

Time	Item	Owner
	B. Jay Jay Macy • Asked about our presence during homecoming. • Julie's response- Homecoming is planned before the semester starts and we missed the cut off but she is talking to coordinators about having a booth at some of the events. Now we know to plan for next year. • The res halls are having a sustainability competition (Jay Jay is on the sustainability floor in south) and Student LEAF should be a part of it somehow. The halls have meetings every week that we could attend and find out more info. • Jessica brought up fabric bulletin boards in the res halls instead of paper so they can be reusable.	
6:42	Adjournment	

General Notes: